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NHS Lanarkshire,

Headquarters,

Kirklands,

Fallside Road,

Bothwell 

G71 8BB.


Date
2 April 2020
Reference
FOI/LCB
Enquiries to
Linda Brownlie
Telephone
01698 858110
Dear Mr Freel
Further to your enquiry of 12 March 2020 under the Freedom of Information Act, please find our response below.  In your request you asked for information on the following:-
1. Can you outline your process when more than one organisation wishes to open an additional pharmacy in the same area and where no formal application has been submitted? We wish to understand if you only deal with the first organisation to make contact or are both encouraged to make a pitch on the new contract possibility.
2. At what stage do you discourage any talks with potential applicants wishing to have a new pharmaceutical contract?

Response 
NHS Lanarkshire has a process in place to manage expressions of interest to open an additional pharmacy.   They are logged in the order they are received.  This is especially relevant if an expression of interest is for an area where one or more expressions have been received.  This is similar to that process deployed by all NHS Boards.  The expression of interest leads to the joint consultation and perhaps an application being submitted following the joint consultation process.  There is no “contract” to pitch for.
Talks with other parties who have expressed an interest are not discouraged. They are advised that discussions are taking place with a party who has intimated an interest first and that NHS Lanarkshire can only look to the next expression of interest when the first person withdraws their interest, advises that they do not wish to proceed or has their application heard and subject to the period and process of appeal.  

The application form requires potential applicants to specify if there has been an application to provide pharmaceutical service in the neighbourhood that encompasses the same or substantially the same area as the one being proposed within the previous 12 months and, if so, to provide evidence of the significant change that has occurred.

I hope this is to your satisfaction.  If you have any further queries on this, please do not hesitate to contact me.
If you are not satisfied with this response to your original request we can advise you that you do have a right to a review under section 20 of the Freedom of Information (Scotland) Act. For this review you should write to Paul Cannon, board secretary, NHS Lanarkshire, Kirklands, Fallside Road, Bothwell G71 8BB or by email to Paul.Cannon@lanarkshire.scot.nhs.uk within 40 working days of 2 April 2020.

If, following the outcome of a request for review, you are still dissatisfied I can advise you that you have the right to make application for a decision by the Scottish Information Commissioner under Section 47(1) of the Freedom of Information (Scotland) Act 2002.  An appeal can be made to the  Commissioner online at www.itspublicknowledge.info/Appeal, by post to Kinburn Castle, Doubledykes Road, St Andrews, Fife KY16 9DS, by telephone on 01334 464610, by fax on 01334 464611, and by E-mail at enquiries@itspublicknowledge.info

Yours sincerely

Linda Brownlie

Linda Brownlie

Freedom of Information Officer

NHS Lanarkshire
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